

"BRIGHTER TOGETHER"

Daniel D. Bowles
Superintendent of Schools
www.nscsd.org

Dear North Syracuse Central School District Families and Staff,

We were advised today that one of our District employees has tested positive for the Covid-19 virus. We have communicated with the Onondaga County Health Department to confirm the status of this employee. Fortunately, based on an investigation conducted by the Onondaga County Health Department, the employee was not symptomatic while working for the district. Accordingly, the health department does not believe that any specific precautions are necessary for any North Syracuse staff member at this time. The employee has not been at work since March 13, 2020 and will not return to work until they are cleared by a medical professional.

If you haven't been notified directly by the health department they have determined that you have not been exposed. Parents and or community members who are at a heightened risk of exposure have already been contacted by the Onondaga County Health Department.

We are providing you with this update solely for informational purposes. If you or a family member is exhibiting symptoms of the COVID-19 virus (fever, cough, and shortness of breath), please contact your healthcare provider for guidance.

Please remember that social distancing and good hygiene are our best defenses against this virus. Stay home and do not go out into public unless you have to. We hope you are staying healthy!

Daniel D. Bowles

Superintendent of Schools